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Are we having fun yet? Lots of rain, deep freeze, ice and 

snow for Christmas Holidays, low, low temps and then 

mild weather in the 60s the next week!!! Its called 

Cincinnati weather!!! 

Sit back and look at the pix and hope you will recognize 

some names in the past, yourself even.  That’s what our 

meetings are about!!! 5 Minutes of meetings and couple 

of hours of reminiscing!! 

Below is a bio of the “oldest living” NCH graduate.  Hpe 

you enjoy it!! 

 

 



Jeanne Burgess Robers 

Jeanne Burgess was born in Kansas City, Missouri on the 4th of July, 1922! This year she turned 

100 years old! She claims she is the oldest living alumni of her class of North College Hill, class 

of 1939!!!She was the drum majorette for the high school and taught dancing at a young age 

and throughout her life.   

Her father was transferred from Kansas City to P & G in Cincinnati in 1937.  They lived at 6836 

Richard Aenue in NCH.  The Flood of 1937 was in the spring, so they only saw the damages it 

caused. 

Her first year she taught dancing in the basement of her house.  She also took dancing from 

Heile-Tranter in Covington, Ky.  She was put into a sextet (3 girls, 3 boys) together and they 

danced on many shows, hotels, night clubs, etc. Paul Steffen was her partner.  

Jeanne went to NCH high school her junior and senior years.  Frances Campbell was the band 

director and show director.  Ms. Campbell talked her into baton twirling. The school had a 

majorette uniform,  Jeanne took lessons from an “OLD MAN” in Hamilton, Ohio.  He was very 

good.  Later, she took from Eddie Mandrell (former drum major at UC … The drum major at UC 

then was Don Pointer.  His sister also twirled.  The sister won first place and Jeanne got 

second.   

The first year she taught dancing in NCH, she put on a recital at a small hall near the now Cinti 

Convention Center.  At their dress rehearsal, she found out the border and footlights were so 

dim, it hardly lit the stage.  She thought she must have mentioned this to the high school 

janitor because he took all the border lights and footlights out on the school stage, boxed 

them up and let her take them downtown to the auditorium to use! 

Big companies at that time used to have dinners, dances, floorshows at the big hotels in those 

days.  No TV back then! George Smith (Smitty) had a good orchestra and played for lots of 

those shows.  Smitty was also band teacher/director at Withrow HS then.  

 His brother, Russell, played the violin,  When Jean put on her dance recital that year at NCH 

HS, the next year in their new auditorium, Russell Smith played the violin and someone? 

Played the drums accompanied her piano player. 

Jean’s senior year she taught baton at the school.  She later took ballet from Paul Bachelor; 

only 4 in the class!  The youngest was Garner Glaser who came to the Funfest one Sunday.  

At some time before she went on the road, Edna Baldock introduced her to JV, a blindate.  

They went ice skating (neither one of them could skate) at the ponds by Mt. Healthy  

Cemetery.  She went to his house once for  aget together party but then she went on the road 

and forgot about him.  Edna’s parents and her parents used to get together to play Liverpool 

Rum.  She also dated Edna’s brother Ralph a few times. 

 After she graduated from high school in 1939, she went on the rode and was an entertainer. 

At home she used to dance at hotels and nite clubs (Castle Farm, Lookout House, Listermans). 

Once at Listermans, Les Brown before he was famous played there.   



When she came home from the road, she began teaching again.  She rented the little building 

at 6911 LaBoiteaux across from SMM in NCH.  Sometime that summer, she and Ruth Timmers 

went to a picnic grove (probably Hilltop Grove) on W Galbraith near Richard Ave. Bob Meyer 

was there and she began dating him.  They always doubled dated with JV (he and his date sat 

in backseat). Then Harvey Gunlack who she earlier had dated was back in the picture again 

And then JV came along again. 

The bldg. she rented needed painting.  Her dad was helping her and one day JV came by and 

helped paint and they started to date again.  Then she took off again to be in a show with Chico 

Marx.  She had been teaching several nights a week and was running back and forth and was 

tired and feel asleep and ran into a pole, broke her jaw, etc. She was in hospital, leg in a cast and 

couldn’t eat for 6 weeks!  At Christmas time, Smitty and his orchestra came to serenade her at 

her house, played carols!!! 

JV visited her a lot at that time and in May, they got engaged.  They got married August 18,1943 

because he went into the service.  They rented 2 rooms in a house on N Bend near Savannah for 

2-3 weeks before he left for basic training.   She went to visit him and saw Ralph Kordenbrock 

on bus.  He was going overseas. He was a good friend of JV, Bob Meyer, Irv Telsmeyer.  He 

married Genevieve Jester before he went overseas.  He was killed not long after and his picture 

hung on the City Hall as military who died in the war.  Shirley Jester was Genevieve’s  sister.  

Shirley was 10 years old and played the piano for her dancing classes.   

When JV was sent overseas to Morocco in Feb 1945, she lived with the grandparents in Hyde 

Park.  Daughter Janice was born in Mariemont.  She started teaching dancing again in Mt. 

Lookout.  JV came home in May of 1946.  JV started building their first house 2851 Jessup that 

summer.  Then Karen was born and Johnny in May 1951.  They added 1 large and 1 small 

bedroom but Jeff was soon born.  They then built their present house at 2901 Jessup.  Betty Huy 

(from Vogel Rd) was our babysitter.  Then Kathy born.  By that time JV was working with Joe and 

Jeanne actually drew the plans for almost all the houses in Robers subdivision.  Got $50-$75 per 

plan.  Then Janice, Judy and Karen started taking dancing lessons from Virginia Schreibeis and 

Janet Carlton (Jeanne’s former pupils).  Judy took accordian lessons from Jack Frost.  Then came 

Larry, Glenn, Rick, Chris.  Shelli came 3 yrs later in 1963.  During this time they just took care of 

kids! 

JV and Ed Light built apts on Blue Rock Rd where Grandma Robers lived.  They also built the 

Compton and Pippin Trailer Park. In 1954 JV started building apartment buildings, office building 

at 7180 Colerain, apts at Jessup and Vogel Rd, North Bend and Little Flower Avenue and those 

six on Jonrose, Clovercrest and Pippin (the ones in Mt. Healthy were first).  They also drew the 

plans for the 6 to 10 houses on Jessup between Ranlyn and Cheviot.  Plus a lot of houses in 

Westwood.  Jeanne really loved designing the plans especially the plans for all the kitchens! 

She doesn’t remember when they built Lakeridge Hall or the office buildings.  

A lot of life in these 100 years so far!!!!! 

 



   
NCH Students coming for their annual visit.                                      NCH alumni Jim DeGroot and Chris 

Waldeck showing students on how it was back in our day!!!! 

                             

Kei th Spangler, their history teacher and drama teacher and student.  And students sitting on the Budna chairs listening to all our 

hi story!!! Loved how they saw a 1941 map of NCH and asked where McDonalds was and guessed the 1940-50s strol ler to be a  

l awnmower (most popular guess!) and then the infamous something house to line football field and then som ething  to pick  

cotton!!!  



         

Goodman Avenue School celebrated 100 years this past year.  This is one of the original doors 

and class pictures over the years!!! How many generations went there!!! Now the administration 

office of the school district!! 

 

                

Our trip to the Salty Dog Car Museum in Shandon!! What fun!! Dwayne Maidens even brought 

his Hilltopper Car!!!! Standing here are one of the tour guides, Dick Bernecker, Leo Riga, and 

Pete Zappula!!! And lunch afterwards!!! 

 



               

Class of 72 celebrating their 50th! By seeing our stuff!!! Lynda Stagman, The Kelseys and another 

NCH grad.  The NCH t-shirt quilt made by an NCH teacher, who donated it to Bruce Barrendse’s 

Scholarship Golf Outing, won by alumni Georgia Zimmer Coddington, who graciously donated it 

to the All Alumni Fundraiser for Scholarships Event for auction, high bid went to Penny Greene 

Webster, who graciously donated to our NCH Historical Society!!!! A Win, Win situation for us!!!! 

Thanks everyone!!!!! 

 

              

Trip to Voice of America ! Great time, learned a lot and of course, lunch!   

Wayne’s friend, Dick Bernecker, Wayne Wilmes and Frank Reder.  Next pic is Mark Schwetschau, 

Char Wilmes, Waynes friends and Dick Bernecker.   

 

 


